MADISON SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCERS

________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
June 6, 2004

Union South

1.    Minutes.  Chris moved and Mike Briggs seconded, to accept the minutes of the May 18, 2003 Annual General Meeting minutes.  The motion passed. 

2.   Treasurer’s Report. Scott Weiss submitted the Annual Summary Financial Report but was not present.  There was a question about the Ball portion of the report. Edna moved that the final Financial Report be amended to include the fact that the Ball income included a $1000 anonymous contribution. Chris seconded, and the motion passed. The report was accepted with the amendment. 

3. Election of Executive Committee.  The following slate of officers was presented for the 2004-2005 Madison Scottish Country Dancers Executive Committee.

Chair: Nancy Holland

Vice-chair: Eric Borchert

Treasurer: Scott Weiss

Secretary: Carol Buelow

Member-at-large, publcity: Ian Gaylor

Member-at-large, membership: Janice Lacock

Teacher representative: Norma Briggs

The slate was opened up for nominations from the floor. There were none. Charlie moved that the slate of nominees be closed, Dann seconded and that motion passed. Norma moved to approve the slate by acclamation, Charlie seconded and the slate of new officers was unanimously approved.

4. Announcements and discussion: 

2004 Ball venue change: Because of the unplanned, short-notice venue change for the 2004 Ball, there was discussion of the Union’s reservation policies and selection of venue for the next Ball. Claudia moved that the Board bring the decision on future Ball venues to the general membership. Charlie seconded the motion and it passed.

Branch and RSCDS membership questions: Branch memberships will be collected in the fall to send to RSCDS in December, details to be announced. Norma asked if the new Branch finances will be separate from the finances of Madison Scottish Country Dancers. The answer is Yes. Mike Fox asked if local membership can be made free for youth. This will be taken up by the Board.  Norma asked if RSCDS has a policy on youth membership, which we want to encourage. Carol will inquire.  

5. Other announcements: Norma and Mike invite all dancers to a Labor Day Monday party at their home to celebrate Mike’s birthday.

6.  Adjournment: Dann moved for adjournment, Janice seconded and it was approved unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Buelow
